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	Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you all had a lovely Summer and are now looking forward to getting back into the school routines. 

If you are a new parent or carer to our school, I extend a warm welcome on behalf of all staff and we look forward to working with you in the years to come. The P1 children have all settled nicely into their new classrooms and new friendships are being made.


	Staffing
We welcome the following staff to our school.
Miss Freya Riley (Probationer Teacher)
Miss Zoe Moreland (Probationer Teacher)
Mrs Vicki Mair (PSA) 

Mrs Westwater will be taking up her new post on 16th September. This means her last working day at Kirkcaldy West Primary School will be Friday 13th September. We wish Mrs Westwater every success in her new post in Glenrothes. We will be advertising Mrs Westwater’s post this term. 

After more than 20 years’ service with the council, Miss Gillian Hird will be retiring on the 16th September. We wish Miss Hird a happy and relaxing retirement. We will be interviewing for Miss Hird’s post shortly. 

Our school continues to be organised over three departments.
· Mrs Tracy Westwater has responsibility for Nursery-P1/2
· Mr Stuart Thynne has responsibility for P2-P4
· Mrs Lesley Rae has responsibility for P5-7.


	Improvement Priorities 2024-2025
Our improvement priorities and Scottish attainment funding priorities are informed by parent/carer feedback, evaluations with teachers and children and our school data. Our school improvement priorities for this academic session are:
1. Use benchmarks for all curriculum areas to measure children’s progress and achievement of a level across all subjects using a range of assessment evidence to inform professional judgements and support children’s leadership and participation in their learning
2. Develop high-quality learning, teaching and assessment experiences for all children in maths/numeracy ensuring that children make good progress
3. All staff and children demonstrate health and wellbeing approaches that meets the needs of the whole school community.
A theme that is running through all of our improvements is pupil participation. We will continue to further involve the children in their education and the life of the school. 

Our Scottish Attainment Fund targeted priorities for this session are:
1. Improve attendance
2. Raise attainment in literacy and numeracy 
3. Raise engagement in learning. 

We will keep you updated on our improvements throughout the year. 





Parentwise Survey
Thank you for completing our parentwise Survey last session. Please see below an overview of the results.
· Almost all parents/carers reported that they know who to contact if they are upset or worried about something that is affecting their child
· Almost all parents/carers reported that their child feels safe in school
· Most parents/carers reported that staff know their child as an individual 
· Most parents/carers feel informed about their child’s progress
· Most parents/carers feel the school provides regular information about the life of the school 
· Most parents/carers feel they are given opportunities to participate in the school community. 

The survey also showed that:
· Half of parents/carers were unsure how the school teaches children to make healthy choices
· Just under half of parents/carers were unsure how the school teaches children how they can stay safe when using technology online to communicate with others   
· Almost a third of parents/carers were unsure if the school takes action following reports of bullying 
· Almost a third of parents/carers were unsure how the school recognises and values children’s achievement within and outwith school. 
Regular Communication 
We have numerous ways of communicating with our parents. We predominantly use groupcall text and email to share messages.  
Our Facebook Page is used to share school information and achievements throughout the academic session.  Each term we share a newsletter. This includes a yearly overview of dates for your calendar and also shares updates on our improvement priorities. 
You will receive termly targets and samples of your children’s work in their PLJ (Personal Learning Journey) which will come home termly. We also have parents/carers night twice per year and soft starts/finishes to join in your child’s learning during the school day.  
Parent Council
We have a very supportive and consistent parent council. We meet once a term to discuss our school and ways the parent council can support our school. All parents/carers are welcome to join the parent council. Please see the dates for your diary section for details of our meetings throughout the session.

Please see a message from our Parent Council Chair:
KWPS Parent Support Group are a group of parent volunteers who work with the school and staff to provide additional experiences and funding for pupils and the school.

Over the last academic year, our group raised just under £7000 from fundraising which is an absolutely amazing amount.  This is all down to the generosity of our school parents/carers and community.  This money is spent on various things within the school which includes funding towards the accelerated reading programme, funding towards the playground trim trail at the front of the school and other playground improvements, Halloween discos and P7 Leavers Hoodies to name a few things.  We have also committed to a new 2 year plan to provide funding towards the costs of school trips for specific year groups.

We will be continuing with our fundraising over the next year and many of these event dates are included in this newsletter. Please consider becoming involved with the group if you can.  We can only continue to do all of these amazing things for the children with your continued support and commitment.

Our next meeting is at 6.30pm on the 12th of November within the school, all parents and carers are welcome to attend.

Thank you all for your support this last year, and I hope that we have another successful year ahead.

Melanie Malcolm
KWPS Parent Support Group Chairperson   

	Head Lice
Please continue to check your child’s hair for head lice. You’ll be aware that this is a common childhood issue and regular conditioning and combing of hair will help alleviate this. Treatment can be sought from minor ailments at any pharmacy free of charge.  
Mobile Phones
Mobile phones are not permitted to be used in school. If your child must bring a mobile phone to school they should switch it off on arrival to school and hand it into their class teacher, collecting at the end of the school day. 
Parking
In order to keep our children safe, please do not park on double yellow lines or across driveways. 
I’m sure you’re aware that the streets and roads become very busy at drop off and pick up times. Please park responsibly and sensibly around the school and local streets in order to keep our children safe and to avoid congestion.  This is in the very best interests of the whole school community. We thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Appointments
If you would like to speak to a member of staff please come to the school office, call or email to make an appointment.  Similarly, if you see or hear anything in the playground that is a cause for concern please do not approach children, please report this to a member of staff. 
General
Dogs are not permitted on school grounds. 
Positive Behaviour and Relationships
Our Positive Behaviour and Relationships Policy is being refreshed in line with Fife Council guidance, this will be sent to all parents/carers in due course. Once received please spend some time reading over this with your child.  It provides details of the approaches and strategies that are used in our school to support children.  If children remain dysregulated after all strategies and approaches have been utilised then a member of staff will contact parents/carers to support their child. 

If communication with home regarding a child’s behaviour is required, this will in the first instance be done by the PSA or class teacher or if deemed appropriate the department head either in person or by phone call. This will allow for clear communication to be had about the incident or behaviour and a plan  made to best support your child.  Your support is very much appreciated. 
The Cottage Partnership
The Cottage Family Centre partnership continues this year. This will be developed throughout the school year and will include mother and toddler groups, parent/carers groups and family groups. They are keen to capture our families’ views on what they can do to support our children and families.  

	Water Bottles
In line with Fife Council guidance children will only be allowed to drink water during class time. Therefore, any bottle taken into the classroom should only contain water. Water bottles should be filled at home and taken home each day to be cleaned. We appreciate your support with this matter. 


	Attendance & Punctuality
Our overall attendance for last year was 89.4% which was a 0.4% increase from our overall attendance the year before. Our stretch target for our school was 91%. We would like to increase our attendance this session and be above 90%. 
Regular attendance and arriving at school on time are so important in establishing and maintaining the routines of school and maximising opportunities to learn. If your child does need time off school it is important that you let us know the reason why. Please contact us before 9am if possible so that teachers can be made aware and registers can be completed appropriately. You can contact us to inform us either by phone, text or email. If we have not heard from you then you should expect to receive a text message or call which will alert you that your child is not in school. Please respond to the text by contacting the school to let us know why your child is absent. Attendance and punctuality are monitored and in the event of any cause for concern the school will contact parents and carers.


	School Meals
A reminder that school meals are free for all children in P1-5. For all other year groups, the cost of a school lunch is £2.40.  Please use the ipay impact system to order and pay for lunches. If you think you may be entitled to free school meals, please apply through the following link Apply for a school clothing grant and/or free school meals/milk | Fife Council

	Allergies
In our school community we have some individuals who have nut allergies. Please ensure your child’s snack or lunch is nut free. This includes spreads that contain nuts. 


	School Uniform
Our children have returned to school looking so smart. Thank you to all parents/carers for encouraging the children to wear their uniform and school colours. No ‘hoodies’ are permitted to be worn in classes and children will be asked to keep them in the cloakroom or in their school bags. Please ensure that your child has a school jumper or cardigan as we approach the colder months of the year. 

Our ‘New to You’ rail is set up and parents/carers are more than welcome to access this throughout the school day. 

If you have any clothing items you wish to donate, please hand these into the school office.

P.E./Gym Kit
Gym Kit should consist of shorts and a t-shirt and in colder months leggings or joggers. Crop tops or tight restrictive trousers are not permitted as they prevent children being fully able to participate. 

Children should come to school in their school uniform and change into their gym kit. 
Our school policy is that children should change for P.E. This is to promote independence, supports good hygiene and perhaps most importantly supports equity and equality. We are also trying to promote a sense of belonging, respect and responsibility and the school uniform supports this. Allowing children to wear ‘dress down’ clothes on P.E. days is causing conflict between some children and applying pressure to look a certain way and or wear certain clothes (many of which also have a financial implication). 

Children in P5-7 are split for changing. e.g. boys in the classroom and girls changing in the gym hall. 

If children are finding changing into their P.E. clothes uncomfortable then they can come to school in a white polo shirt, school skirt or trousers and school jumper or cardigan. Shorts or leggings can be worn underneath their skirt or trousers. This way, children will already have their kit on and will only need to remove the outer layer of clothing (skirts or trousers).  Children can remain in the same white polo shirt for the duration of the day including gym. Hoodies are not permitted in school, including on gym days (except for P7 school hoodies). 

We kindly ask for your support in this matter. School rules are in place to ensure that we have a consistent approach throughout the school for all of our children. It is important and helpful that our children hear a consistent message from home and school. 

Please ensure that your child’s clothes are labelled, including gym kit. It makes it so much easier to return labelled clothing to its owners. 

We already have a large amount of lost property. This can be accessed by your child throughout the school day or after 3.05pm if a parent/carer would like to accompany their child to look for an item of clothing.



	Successes and Achievements
In our school it is important that children’s successes and achievements are celebrated and shared. Children will achieve every day in school and we want to promote their successes and encourage them to be able to identify when they have met with success.

We will continue to celebrate achievements throughout school in the same way as we did last year. This will link to the Four capacities from the Curriculum for Excellence and the school values. These are:
Successful Learners                         Respect
Effective Contributors                      Knowledge
Responsible Citizens                         Wellbeing
Confident Individuals                        Perseverance
                                               Success

The children will be encouraged and supported to identify their own achievements and link this to one of the four capacities and one of the school values.  Each child will be given a designated week to consider and share what they have achieved. 

Supported by a member of staff, they will share their achievement and this will be written on a certificate. This will then be shared at assembly, displayed in school and then sent home to share with parents/carers. This way all children will be celebrating their achievement, in the same way, throughout the session.

Children will continue to collect points underneath the headings of Respect, Knowledge, Wellbeing, Perseverance and Success.  R, K, W, P and S badges will be awarded once children have received 20 points in each of the values. You will notice that this is a change from last year. Our children and staff thought that working towards a Respect badge would also be rewarding and a significant achievement. 

Please use the QR code below to record your child’s achievement out of school. We encourage and welcome children to share in school any trophies, medals, certificates or achievements that they have gained out of school. We will celebrate this success in school too. 
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	Learning, Teaching and Assessment
All staff in school have been working hard to plan learning, teaching and assessment for this session. This has involved liaising with teachers, PSA staff, support for learning staff and the leadership team.

Homework
After receiving feedback from children, staff and parents/carers we have made the following changes to our homework. Homework will now consist of weekly reading and one set task in either literacy or numeracy. 
Parent/Carer Response
80% of parents/carers would like to receive weekly homework
55% of parents/carers would like one set task each week, either literacy or numeracy 
80% of parents/carers would like to receive a paper copy of homework. 

	Dates for your Diary 
Please see below for a general overview of this academic year. You will be notified of any additional activities throughout the school year.  Please note dates are subject to change and you will be notified of any changes as soon as possible.  
September
	3rd September
	Parent Council Meeting (6.30pm-7.30pm Staff Room, All Welcome)

	18th September
	P7 Dalguise Residential, Parent/Carer Information Evening,  6pm Lunch Hall  

	25th September 
	Shared Finish (P1-4)   2.15pm-2.45pm

	26th September 
	Shared Finish (P5-7)   2.15pm-2.45pm

	27th September 
	McMillan Coffee Morning (all day) each class will be allocated a time slot to attend and parents/carers invited in for a coffee and a cake.  Information will follow on times. 


October
	21st October 
	Dalguise Residential P7 children only

	22nd October 
	Halloween Discos organised by Parent Council
P5, P6 and P7 (children not going to Dalguise) 6pm-7.15pm


	23rd October
	Halloween Disco organised by Parent Council 
P1 and P2 4.30pm-5.45pm
P3 and P4 6.15pm-7.30pm   



November
	4th November 
	Ian Mitchell Photographer in school all week for individual and sibling photos 

	6th November
	Parent/Carer Teacher Meetings (4.00pm-6.30pm)

	12th November
	Parent Council Meeting (staff room, all welcome 6.30pm-7.30pm)

	14th November
	Parent/Carer Teacher Meetings (5pm-7.30pm)

	14th November
	Children in Need – Dress down day in school and make a donation to charity

	15th  November
	In set day (School closed to children)

	21st November
	Shared Start (P1-4)   9.20am-10.50am

	22nd November 
	Shared Start (P5-7)  9.20am-10.50am


December
	7th December
	Christmas Fair 10am-12pm (All Welcome, organised by Parent Council

	Week beginning 9th and 16th
	Christmas Parties (specific dates will follow)

	Week beginning 9th and 16th 
	Christmas Pantomime (specific dates will follow)

	11th December 
	Christmas Lunch 

	12th December 
	Christmas Jumper Day (or wear festive colours to school)

	13th December 
	P1 Christmas Assembly 10am Philp Hall (All P1 and P1/2 parents/carers welcome)


January 
	14th January 
	Parent Council Meeting (staff room, all welcome 6.30pm-7.30pm)

	24th January 
	Ceilidh (Organised by Parent Council) information will follow if this event is going ahead 

	27th January 
	Shared Finish (P5-7)   2.15pm-2.45pm

	29th January 
	Shared Finish (P1-4)   2.15pm-2.45pm


February
	12th February
	In-Set Day (school closed to children)

	13th & 14th February
	Holiday (school closed to children and staff)


March
	6th March
	World Book Day (wear your pyjamas and bring a book to school or dress up as your favourite book character)

	11th March  
	Parent/Carer Teacher Meeting (4pm-6.30pm)

	20th March 
	Parent/Carer Teacher Meeting (5pm-7.30pm)

	14th March 
	Red Nose Day (wear something red to school make a donation to charity)

	25th March
	Parent Council Meeting (staff room all welcome 6.30pm-7.30pm)

	May

	5th May
	Holiday

	20th May
	Parent Council (staff room, all welcome 6.30pm-7.30pm)

	22nd May
	Shared Start (P1-4) 9.20am-10.50am

	23rd May
	Shared Start (P5-7) 9.20am-10.50am

	28th May
	Sports Day 9.30am-12.30pm (weather permitting) Location to be confirmed, parents/carers welcome

	June

	2nd June
	Holiday (school closed to children and staff)

	3rd June 
	In set day (school closed to children)

	4th June 
	Reserve Sports Day 9.30am-12.30pm (weather permitting). Location to be confirmed, parents/carers welcome 

	6th June 
	Bliss pampering Night (Organised by Parent council) All parents/carers welcome 

	10th June 
	KWPS Race for Life Beveridge Park 9.45am start Parents/carers welcome to spectate

	10th June 
	Parent Council (staff room, all welcome 6.30pm-7.30pm)

	26th June
	P7 Leavers’ Disco 


 July
	2nd July 
	P7 End of Year Assembly, Philp Hall 9.45am start (P7 parents/carers welcome)












School Holidays  2024/25
	Break off School
	Return to School 

	Friday 4th October 3.05pm
	Monday 21st October 2024

	Friday 20th December 3.05pm
	Monday 6th January 2025

	Friday 4th April 3.05pm
	Monday 21st April 2025

	Thursday 3rd July 3.05pm
	Wednesday 20th August 2025



Additional Holidays and In-Set Days (School closed to children)
	Friday 15th November 
	In-Set Day

	Wednesday 12th February 
	In-Set Day

	Thursday 13th February 
	Holiday

	Friday 14th February 
	Holiday

	Monday 5th May 
	Holiday

	Monday 2nd June 
	Holiday 

	Tuesday 3rd June
	In-Set Day




	Once again, thank you for your support. It is important that we work together to get the very best for our children and families here at Kirkcaldy West Primary School. If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact us by phone on 01592 583432 or email at kirkcaldywestps.enquiries@fife.gov.uk 


Kind Regards

Elizabeth Thomson
Headteacher
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